
 

 

January 2016 Historian Report for February 2016 Board Meetings 
Marybelle Beigh, Westfield Town Historian & Westfield Village Historian 

 
 

Historian Activities During January 2016: 
 
� Attended Town Board meeting January 14, 2016 
� Completed research for client regarding the origin of the bark wall coverings of the Bark 

Grill. Received a thank-you book about Bark Houses from client. Using research for 
BeeLines articles. Included a phone interview with Philomina DiPasquale Miller (82) 
regarding her memories of watching the bark applied to the walls, when she was about age 5 

� Completed and sent 2015 Annual Historian Report to State Historian, County Historian, 
Westfield Town Supervisor, and Westfield Village Mayor. 

� BeeLines articles and photos are posted regularly to Westfield Historian Facebook website 
� BeeLines articles researched, written, and published with related photos in Westfield 

Republican in January 
1. Fourth “Peacock Home” at 32 McClurg - Part 5a of Peacock Homes in Westfield series 
2. Peacock Home-32 McClurg - Part 5b, plus Buzzings re Blast that severely damaged home - 

current photo of 32 McClurg by Marybelle Beigh 
3. The Bark that Named “The Bark Grill” - Part 1 - photo of Tony “Bark“ & Carrie DiPasquale 

showing bark on walls, circa 1950. (Part 2 to run in February) 
 
 
 
 
 


